CHAIR’S PANEL 5.00 pm Friday 3rd February 2006
Present:
Cllr. Mrs Shirley Lynch


Cllr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2005/1102 -
1 Altendiez Way, Burton Latimer




Extension to factory area and additional office space and extension to external hard standing area
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the files was conveyed to the Panel, including the planning history indicating that previously permission had been given for a Phase 2 and 3.  The current proposal would be instead of Phases 2 and 3 indicated by the earlier application.  The comments from the occupier of Burton Latimer Hall were read.  The officer explained that conditions would be imposed requiring an extended period of a further 5 years for the maintenance of the landscape planting on site; and that details of any further proposed external lighting to be first submitted to and approved by the Local Planning Authority.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

2. KET/2005/1143 – 
76 Breakleys Road, Desborough




New house

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the file was conveyed to the Panel.  The fact that there would be no offsite parking was noted and considered.  The Parish Council’s objection was taken into account – the design was felt to be comparable to others nearby.  The Panel considered that although the proposal would be tight, the design would be acceptable subject to the addition of a chimney, which the officer endorsed.  Permitted development rights preventing any future openings at first floor (facing north west) to be a condition.  On this basis, the Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

N.B.  Case Officer to advise applicant of requirement for chimney (similar to that on No. 76).  To Condition accordingly and/or amended plan.  Deadline for decision to go out: 8th February 2006.

3.
KET/2005/1147 -
68/70 Rushton Road, Rothwell




Approval of Reserved Matters: Erection of 2 no. bungalows
The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  The report from the Highway Authority was read out to them.  The background planning history, i.e. the fact that an outline permission for two single storey dwellings on the site existed.  The access width was identified by measuring the plan, and character of the access noted from the photographs.  Subject to ALL the concerns about highways raised by the Highway Authority being satisfactorily addressed by the amended plans, the Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
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If there were substantial objections from the Highways Authority after the amendments, or the matters not resolved, the application would need to go Committee. 

N.B.  – Case Officer – Amendments to be received and these checked with Highways by 8th February 2006 (8 week expiry date), and deadline to be met, if application remains a delegated decision.

Meeting closed at 5.45 pm
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